BIRTH OF THE EAST TENNESSEE CHAPTER
OF THE HEALTH PHYSICS SOCIETY

By Clayton Holoway, ORNL, 1973

A petition dated January 1960 constitutes a historical document of the East Tennessee Chapter:

“We, the undersigned, do hereby petition the Board of Directors of the Health Physics
Society for a Charter to establish a local chapter of the Society in the East Tennessee
geographical area.

The Chapter shall by meetings, educational and social, try to increase the common
bondship between persons interested or engaged in Radiation Safety and to further the
objectives of the parent Society.

Membership in the Chapter shall be open to all members and associate Members of the
Society in the East Tennessee area and to all other persons who wish to affiliate
themselves with the local Chapter.

A Forming Committee has been established to provide any and all information that
may be required by the Board of Directors prior to the election of officers and the
formation of committees by the Chapter.

By-Laws of the Chapter shall conform with Article XII of the Health Physics Society
Constitution.” ‘

The Petitioners were;

Roger J. Cloutier G.R. Patterson, Jr. Thomas J. Burnett
Joseph A. Lenhard B.F. Rutherford Walter S. Snyder
Jack T. Sutherland Paul C. McRee E.J. Duna

Paul R. Guinn Jack D. McLendon P.W. Reinhardt
John R. Knight E. Roberts F.J. Davis

W. Peery M. Sanders E.B. Wagner
Arthur Schoen C.M. West R.H. Ritchie
William P. Ellis Moyer B. Edwards - J.A. Auxier

Neil B. Schultz Edwin D. Gupton C.E. Haynes
Gorman S. Hill J.C. Hart G.F. Stone

A.F. Becher E.E. Anderson K.Z. Morgan

This petition above was sent to Robert C. Thorburn, Chairman, Standing Committee on Local
Chapters (c/o General Electric Company, San Jose, California) with a 29 March 1960 cover letter'
from R.J. Cloutier, Radiation Officer, which indicated that to handle the details of establishment of
a Chapter, a forming committee had been appointed, consisting of Roger J. Cloutier, Chairman,
Joseph A. Lenhard, T.H.J. Bernett, G.R. Patterson, Jr., and A.F. Becher, with request that all
correspondence relating to the formation of this Chapter be directed to the Chairman. Thorburn, in
his 8 April 1960 reply, enclosed a form for a Chapter Charter as recommended for use by the Board
of Directors, with the comment that he felt somewhat like “carrying coals to Newcastle.”
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An organizational meeting was called for 18 May 1960 at the ORINS (now ORAU) Special Training
Building, Room 18, by the forming committee, signed by R. J. Cloutier (Chairman), J.A. Lenhard,
T.H.J. Bernett, G.R. Patterson, Jr., and A.F. Becher, then representing ORINS, ORO, ORNL, Y-12,
and K-25.

Those present on 18 May 1960, signing the attendance sheet were:

T.H.J. Burnett, R.J. Cloutier, G.R. Patterson, Jr., A.F. Becher, J.A. Lenhard, C.M. West, M.
Sanders, M.B. Edwards, Edmond Roberts, Jr., H.-H. Abee, Adrian H. Dahl, Charles H. Miller, Fred
F. Haywood, R.H. Boyett, Jack W. Youngblood, Newell D. Barker, Neil B. Schultz, William P.
Ellis, Loy H. Sipe, B.F. Shinn, Dallas Yeager, James S. Brown, Jr., B.F. Rutherford, Art Schoen,
Paul C. McRee, Paul R. Guinn, W.E. Muldrew, J.F. Jennings, J.G. Kelly, T.B. Bomar, Gorman S.
Hill, Harry E. Marshall.

Roger Cloutier presided as Chairman for the 18 May organizational meeting. Tom Burnett presented
some views on Why a Local Chapter? — pointing to the benefits to be derived from becoming better
acquainted with others in the field, exchanging views on radiation control practices, debating the
differences that may exist in some of the technical or philosophical aspects of health physics
controls, and the opportunities for development of the profession which can evolve from the
interactions among groups who may have varying specialized interests.

Elected on 16 July 1960 were President Patterson, President-Elect Auxier, Secretary Burnett, and
Treasurer Sutherland.

The first Nominating Committee, appointed 6 October 1960 by the Executive Council of the
Chapter, consisted of J.A. Lenhard, N.B. Schultz, J.D. McLendon, A.H. Dahl, and G.F. Stone, by
notification from Chapter President G.R. Patterson, Jr., in his letter dated 13 October 1960.

Thus, by the Record, was born in 1960 the East Tennessee Chapter of the Health Physics Society.

Whatis the task charged to the Chapter, its parent Society, and the International Radiation Protection
Association, of which the latter Society is an Associate Member? This may need updating, but in
1956 “Health Physics” was defined by Claus’ as the task of working toward the provision for and
implementation of protection to all living things against the potential hazards of radiation, while at
the same time making it possible for the human race to enjoy all the benefits which may arise from
the use of atomic energy.
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